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Notice of Proposed Amendment for DCP 2024-015 – AMC1 145.A.30(f) and DASPMAN 
Volume 3 Chapter 8 

 
DASA wishes to advise that Notice of Proposed DASR Amendment (NPA) for DCP 2024-
015 DASR Part 145 proposed amendment and DASPMAN Volume 3 proposed 
amendment has been published for external consultation and welcomes responses from 
the wider Defence aviation community prior to 09 Nov 24. 
 
This NPA proposes changes to AMC1 145.A.30(f) - Personnel requirements (AUS), and 
associated changes to DASP Manual Volume 3 – DASP Guidance Chapter 8 Continuing 
Airworthiness to define a list of ‘specialised’ composite repairs and an acceptable 
standard to qualify specialist personnel to perform those repairs. 
 
NPA 2024-015 is available from the DASA Policy Development Webpage 
 
The point of contact for this NPA is Mr Stephen Smith - REG1-DCA on (03) 962 27436 or  
stephen.smith8@defence.gov.au 
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Note: DASA Newsbreak content is OFFICIAL and is intended as information only for Defence, contractor 
personnel, and other interested parties working in areas related to Defence aviation safety. 
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